
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

25 May 2022 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

As we approach the end of term I’d like to remind you of the school’s uniform expectations so you can 

ensure your child is fully prepared for 6th June. Whilst it is clear our students take great pride in their 

appearance in school, please can you support us by ensuring your child is school ready by being in full 

and complete uniform.  

     

Our uniform policy is available on our website on the link below. 

https://www.medenschool.co.uk/page.php?i=216 

As a polite reminder, students should be wearing the following. Illustrations of appropriate items are 

shown below: 

• white school shirt,  

• Meden blue striped tie 

• Meden School blazer 

• Black school trousers 

• or a lack knee length skirt.  

• Black leather shoes (If students are not in shoes then a school pair will be provided.) 

If your child would like to wear a jumper, it must be a black v-neck jumper. 

Each year group has its own lanyard and this must be worn at all times and forms part of the uniform.  

Some students have told us they can’t wear their school shoes because of blisters, to assist with this 

we now have a supply of blister plasters and these will be provided where needed. 

If there are any issues with obtaining uniform, or a medical reason your child cannot wear the correct 

uniform please contact Miss. Hibbert in Student Services and she will offer any support we can.  

  

https://www.medenschool.co.uk/page.php?i=216


Uniform can be purchased from the website below. 

https://just-schoolwear.co.uk/product-category/meden-school/ 

 

Students are only allowed one pair of stud 

earrings.  

Ear bars and similar piercings are NOT part of our 

uniform. Nose studs are also NOT part of our 

school uniform.  

If your child has applied false nails, please can you 

ensure that they are removed before returning to 

school, so your child is school ready. 

 

 

Hoodies 

I would like to remind you that hoodies and round 

neck jumpers are not school uniform. If a student 

wears them to school, they must place them in 

their school bag when they arrive in school and 

only put them on when they leave school site. If a 

student is found to be wearing a hoodie, we will 

confiscate it until the end of the school day and 

taken to student services. 

 

Finally, it is important to us that all our students are ready and prepared to learn, when they arrive to 

their lessons. We supply all students with the basic equipment they need to engage in our lessons, 

and we do this free of charge. Students are given a full set of equipment at the start of the term and 

can resupply as needed during tutorial. To support this please can you ensure that your child has a 

suitable school bag where they can keep all of their equipment. If for any reason you need support 

with getting a school bag then please let Miss. Hibbert know and we will do what we can to help you. 

Thank you for your support throughout the year so far. 

Yours faithfully 

 
 
David Penman      
Assistant Behaviour and Standards      
 

https://just-schoolwear.co.uk/product-category/meden-school/

